
 



 Portsmouth Police Department Media Log   
  Dispatch Log  From: 05/18/2024  Thru: 05/19/2024     0500 - 0500    Printed: 05/19/2024 
For Date: 05/18/2024  -  Saturday  
Call Number Time Call Reason Action   
 
24-17892        0547 RECOVERED PROPERTY COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 6118] DANIEL ST 
         Narrative:     

found debit card 
 
24-17894        0723 PARKING COMPLAINT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    DEARBORN ST + MAPLEWOOD AVE 
         Narrative:     

VEHICLE HAS BEEN ON DEARBORN SINCE PRIOR TO MOTHER'S DAY.  
VEHICLE WAS TAGGED BY OFFICERS ON THURSDAY.  
 

         Narrative:     
caller was advised we have to wait the 72-hrs 

 
24-17895        0746 BURGLAR ALARM NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 123] BORTHWICK AVE 
 
24-17901        0958 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 6023] WOODBURY AVE 
         Narrative:     

MVA, NON INJURY. MERCEDES SEDAN VS CONSTRUCTION TRAILER.  
VEHICLES DRIVEABLE. VEHICLES STOPPED IN THIS PARKING LOT. 

       Refer To Accident:    24-17901-AC 
 
24-17905        1026 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1727] MAPLEWOOD AVE 
 
24-17906        1031 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + VAUGHAN ST 
 
24-17908        1045 MOTOR VEHICLE OFFENSES ARREST   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5875] LAFAYETTE RD 
        Refer To Summons:    24-17908-AR 
           Summons:    NEAL, JENNIFER A      
           Address:    3 WILLOWBROOK DR Apt. #34   ROCHESTER, NH 
               Age:    36 
           Charges:    DRIVING AFTER REVOCATION OR SUSPENSION 
       Refer To Incident:    24-17908-OF 
 
24-17910        1109 RECOVERED PROPERTY REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    ORCHARD ST 
         Narrative:     

FOUND KEY FOB 
       Refer To Incident:    24-17910-OF 
 
24-17912        1124 SUSPICIOUS ITEM NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    MADISON ST 
         Narrative:     

CALLER ADVISING A FEW WEEKS AGO A LAWN SIGN WAS PLACED IN  
HER YARD, CALLER REMOVED THE SIGN AND TODAY SHE WOKE UP WITH  
A WHITE POWDER SUBSTANCE IN THE SAME PLACE THE SIGN WAS.  
CALLER IS CONCERNED THIS COULD BE A TOXIC SUBSTANCE AND  
WANTS TO SPEAK WITH OFFICERS AGOUT THIS. 
 

         Narrative:     
MOST LIKELY MASH POTATO FROM A TIC TOK CHALLENGE 

 
24-17913        1153 UNWANTED COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE 
 
24-17914        1201 PARKING COMPLAINT NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    JACKSON HILL ST 
         Narrative:     

VEHICLE PARKED NEXT TO NO PARKING SIGN, VEHICLE BLOCKING  



CALLERS DRIVEWAY.  
 
24-17917        1222 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4010] GREENLEAF AVE 
 
24-17920        1233 UNWANTED NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1332] LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

crossroads served a written TN to male at 7:30am.  
 

         Narrative:     
Male is leaving on his own accord 

 
24-17921        1239 CHECK WELL BEING NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    MADISON ST 
         Narrative:     

FEMALE SCREAMING, ONGOING 20-25 MINUTES. CAN NOT MAKE OUT  
ANYTHING THATS BEING SAID. ONLY HEARING THE FEMALE  
SCREAMING. 

          
         Narrative:     

104- nothing heard, RP advised he just heard loud talking in  
Spanish.  

 
24-17927        1418 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    BORTHWICK AVE + RT 1 BY-PASS SB 
 
24-17928        1432 CRIMINAL OFFENSES/OTHER ARREST   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1184] ISLINGTON ST 
         Refer To Arrest:    24-17928-AR 
            Arrest:    BARRETT, DANNIE K      
           Address:    245 MIDDLE ST Apt. #224   PORTSMOUTH, NH 
               Age:    54 
           Charges:    DISORDERLY CONDUCT 
                       FALSE REPORT TO LAW ENFORCEMENT 
                       PENALTY FOR FALSE INFORMATION TO 911 
 
24-17934        1704 ASSIST OTHER POLICE DEPARTMENT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    FAIRVIEW AVE 
         Narrative:     

assisting Newington police 
 
24-17939        1754 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4915] STATE ST 
 
24-17942        1809 DISORDERLY CONDUCT VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1432] LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

white bmw that is following female 
 

         Narrative:     
mutual road rage, female moved along, awaiting contact from  
rye pd 

 
24-17946        1847 CHECK WELL BEING UNFOUNDED CALL   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1328] LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reporting a person that jumped from bridge into  
marsh. 

 
24-17955        1931 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    FLEET ST + STATE ST 
       Refer To Accident:    24-17955-AC 
 
24-17956        1937 ANIMAL CALL NO REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [12] VERNITA 
         Narrative:     

caller reported that his chocolate lab Jackson has been  
missing since 11am.  

 



24-17957        2005 CHECK WELL BEING UNABLE TO LOCATE   
  Location/Address:    SHEFFIELD RD 
         Narrative:     

father attempting to locate his daughter, believed to be  
with a male friend who the father doesn’t know, multiple  
friends and family have tried to contact the female with no  
answer, which is out of character for her. father talked to  
her early this morning 
 

         Narrative:     
appears no one home, no answer at the door, female halfs car  
is not in the driveway 

 
24-17959        2022 RECKLESS CONDUCT REPORT TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1334] LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reported some kids almost struck her with their  
vehicle.  

       Refer To Incident:    24-17959-OF 
 
24-17961        2043 UNWANTED NO ACTION TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 115] BORTHWICK AVE 
         Narrative:     

request for officer to escort a person who is being  
threatening in nature. 
 

         Narrative:     
security says they’re all set 

 
24-17962        2101 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1328] LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-17966        2128 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD + HOOVER DR 
 
24-17967        2139 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5024] LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-17968        2144 PARKING COMPLAINT COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    DEARBORN ST 
 
24-17969        2147 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS NB + SUBMARINE WAY 
 
24-17970        2155 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS SB + WOODBURY AVE 
 
24-17972        2205 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4010] GREENLEAF AVE 
 
24-17973        2211 THEFT NO ACTION TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 186] BRIDGE ST 
         Narrative:     

caller said that she arrived to her car and noticed that her  
purse was stolen from her car.  

 
24-17975        2213 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD + WILSON RD 
 
24-17977        2216 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reporting that she can hear some "men" talking.  
 
said that she feels that they are on her property either  
near the garage or the back fence. 

 
24-17978        2222 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS NB + MAPLEWOOD AVE 
 



24-17979        2224 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY COMPLETED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1488] LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-17982        2238 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + SUBMARINE WAY 
 
24-17983        2245 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-17986        2255 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HIGH ST + CONGRESS ST 
 
24-17987        2256 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY NO ACTION TAKEN   
  Location/Address:    [PO 4071] MARKET ST 
 
24-17990        2305 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   
  Location/Address:    ROCK ST + ISLINGTON ST 
 
24-17992        2322 DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED ARREST   
  Location/Address:    LAWRENCE ST + BOSS AVE 
         Refer To Arrest:    24-17992-AR 
            Arrest:    SIEGEL, CARTER WOODWORTH      
           Address:    36 PINE ST   EXETER, NH 
               Age:    56 
           Charges:    DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED 
                       DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED 
 
24-17994        2329 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 3325] LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-17995        2331 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RUSSELL ST + DEER ST 
 
24-17996        2335 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5024] LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-17998        2354 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + SUBMARINE WAY 
 
24-17999        2355 ASSIST OTHER DEPARTMENT SERVICES RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 5994] FOUNDRY PLACE 
         Narrative:     

female trying to get out of the garage and is stuck.  
 

         Narrative:     
attendant is assisting rp 

 
For Date: 05/19/2024  -  Sunday  
 
24-18002        0040 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + SUBMARINE WAY 
 
24-18003        0048 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SPAULDING NB TPK + ROCKINGHAM AVE 
 
24-18007        0115 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [PO 2396] ROTARY CIR 
 
24-18009        0125 SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE VEHICLE MOVED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 1443] LAFAYETTE RD 
 
24-18010        0138 DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED ARREST   
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD 
         Refer To Arrest:    24-18010-AR 
            Arrest:    EUSEBIO BAEZ, PEDRO J      
           Address:    55 PARK AVE   HAMPTON, NH 
               Age:    44 
           Charges:    DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED 
                       TRAFFIC CONTROL DEVICES 
 



24-18013        0209 TRANSPORT SERVICES RENDERED   
  Location/Address:    [PO 115] BORTHWICK AVE 
         Narrative:     

ER nurse reported that the patient that was xported from a  
MV stop said that the officer would give her a ride back to  
her car once she was cleared medically. 
 
320 gave the ok.  
 

 
 
 
 


